
Minister for Police, Fire and Emergency Management 
Minister for Housing, Planning and Consumer Affairs 
Minister for Skills and Training  
 
Level 5, 4 Salamanca Place, Parliament Square Building HOBART TAS 7000 Australia 

GPO Box 123 HOBART TAS 7001 Australia 

Ph: +61 3 6165 7770 

Email: minister.ellis@dpac.tas.gov.au 

 
 
Ms Cecily Rosol MP 
Member for Bass 
 
Via e-mail:  cecily.rosol@parliament.tas.gov.au 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Rosol 
 
In response to your question asked on behalf of Andrew in the House of Assembly on the 8 

May 2025 I can advise there are many relevant and eligible CPD opportunities available for all 

licensed practitioners. For example, there will be statewide plumbing and gas-fitting forums 

held this year presented by Master Plumbers Tasmania and Consumer, Building and 

Occupational Services (CBOS). 

Consumer, Building and Occupational Services (CBOS) is currently reviewing the CPD 

Determination for plumbing, gas, and electrical licence holders and has been actively 

engaging with stakeholders throughout the process. 

All licensed plumbers, electricians and gasfitters were invited to provide comment on the 

proposed CPD Determination. In addition, CBOS held a Building Services Provider Licensing 

Forum in April, and CPD was discussed at that event. Feedback provided in the submissions 

will be carefully considered before further consultation is undertaken on draft amendments to 

the CPD Determination. This further consultation is likely to include face-to-face sessions with 

stakeholders. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Hon Felix Ellis MP 
Minister for Housing, Planning and Consumer Affairs 
 
Copy to Ms Laura Ross, Clerk of the House of Assembly 
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